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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

August Meeting Minutes

Location: Roberts Memorial Center

Tuesday, August 27, 2013
2:00 pm
Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Heidi Bainbridge – DFC Coalition Coordinator, Kitty Bogle – Other Organization, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Lee McIntosh – Law Enforcement, Kris Rankin – Parent, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, Tom Walkup – Local Government
June Minutes approved by: Lee McIntosh Second: Heidi Bainbridge
	Topic: Presentation by Tom Walkup on the Juvenile Probation/Judicial System 

· Heidi introduced the Van Buren County Juvenile Probation Officer Tom Walkup.  She shared that she had asked him to be at this meeting to share about the juvenile probation process, how it works and how the coalition and Tom can work together.  

· Tom shared a presentation on the juvenile justice and probation system with the coalition.   He shared that the system is hard to understand with just a verbal explanation so to help all in attendance to understand it he drew a diagram of the process so that members would have a better understanding of the system.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: DFC Update – In Packet 
ACTION STEP:  None 

	TOPIC:  Membership Survey – Results thus far
· Heidi shared that they were sent out just after the last coalition meeting.  This is to get feedback from members on how to get people to the coalition meetings.  She shared there are 56 members on the membership roll and only a portion of those attend meetings.  So the coalition sent out the survey to find out how it can better serve members and get them to the meetings.  

· Heidi said there were only a handful of responses this morning so she sent it out again with a message asking members to please fill it out.  She asked that those in attendance please take the survey and encourage others to do the same.  She said that hopefully at the next meeting there will be information to help members in attendance make some decisions to draw more members to the meetings.       
· Someone asked if the coalition does not have fewer in attendance during the summers.  Heidi said yes that is true – more people do generally attend during the fall, winter and spring seasons.  Melissa also pointed out that it was on an off week this month.  Heidi agreed it was being held on the fourth Tuesday instead of the third Tuesday.  

· Heidi shared that the ones she had received back agreed that Tuesday at 2:00 pm was a good meeting time for them.  So, that is probably what the coalition will stick with for meeting days and times.  

ACTION STEP: Take the survey 

By Whom: All members

By When: As Soon As Possible

	Topic: Kids Fair Numbers  
· Melissa shared that the Kids Fair Numbers have not been shared with everyone at this time.  She also commented that someone said they thought that numbers were down this year.  Ginger commented that the Boys Baseball team was at the state tournament that day and that could have affected numbers as well.  Kitty commented that it was not as frantic this year.  Heidi commented that with the back packs being done differently this year that may have helped to defray the chaos and frantic atmosphere of previous years.    

ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Drug Endangered Children Conference
· Heidi shared that she attended this training in Fort Madison a couple of weeks ago.  She said it was very informative and there was a lot of information on how a DEC Alliance could be started in Van Buren County.  She stated that she was the only one there from Van Buren County and cannot start that on her own.  So it is best to put that information on the back burner for the time until others can help to setup such an alliance.   She said it is something the coalition could expand into in the future when it is looking at sustainability and other areas to work on in the county.  She said there is a good group in Ft. Madison that could be reached out to for feedback and ideas for Van Buren County.  She stated that they are fairly new, but have pulled together important players for their alliance.  She shared that it is not a high priority at this point for the coalition.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Work Group Share Out 
· Hospital Work Group:  this work group has come to a temporary halt because of the administration change at the hospital; the group has worked on getting resources together, such as questionnaires, resources to talk to people about the brief intervention and help the hospital setup the survey; when the new administrator is in place then the group will move forward with the plan by speaking with the administrator and others about setting up a brief intervention screening at the hospital and clinics.  Heidi shared that she has been in touch with two groups who provide resources for SBIRT and they are all free.  So it will be easy to roll with it and help the hospital implement it.  Lee asked if research is showing that hospitals and medical staff are open to and wanting to do this kind of surveying of patients during their contact with them.  Heidi shared that most all that have been approached to do this have taken it on because it does not cost them anything.  There is enough funding and grants across the state and nation that they can do this at little or no cost.  Lee clarified he is not asking about cost but willingness of the medical staff to do the surveying of patients.  Heidi shared that it is usually the nursing staff doing it and it is similar to what they are already doing and they do not mind doing it.  Lee said that he is just concerned that with everything else the staff is concerned with adding another thing to do might not go well.  Heidi shared that people are already being asked about alcohol and substance use so there may not be much more work for them to do with this type of intervention.     Kitty shared that most of the medical community that she works with an intake form and they just want anything new combined into that intake form so that they do not have anymore paperwork.  Heidi said that is easy to do with the SBIRT.  Heidi said that the next thing to be looking at for the coalition is asking this type of questions during school physicals.  
· Near Peers Work Group: This group has been working on a tip line.  They have done research on the tip line and what software is out there and how much it costs.  They have also been working with law enforcement to make sure that it would be of benefit to them to have this available to them.  One of the software out there is Tip Soft.  It allows people to text in tips.  They are still processing this.  Many of the other things on their list have been completed.  The group is still trying to work something out with Indian Hills.   Heidi said she has been in contact with Jackie Greenfield who sent her to someone else and that person has been out all summer and has now recontacted them and still has not gotten much from them.  Heidi shared that they will be sending letters to alumni in the spring when those letters go out.  
· Parents Work Group: They have setup times to meet with different parent groups: PAT and Nest Groups.  Heidi has been working with Van Buren Community Schools to get mandatory team meetings.  She shared that she is having a lot of issues getting this accomplished.  Ginger asked what the resistance is.  Heidi said there is no resistance it is just nailing him down and getting him to focus on this issue.  Heidi shared that he is supposed to meet with her on Thursday morning.  She said it is not going to be done for fall sports but hopefully it can be setup for winter, spring and summer teams.  Kris will publicize the SAFE Home pledges.  The post prom work was done.  Parent packets were passed out during registration and the Healthy Kids Fair – Heidi passed a sample around for members to look at.  Working on compiling numbers for extra curricular activity involvement.  Working on putting together materials for Tom to share with parents during intake of their children.  Ginger asked Tom if there was anything that stood out to Tom that would be good for the parents to have.  Tom said any time they can give parents educational material it is helpful.  Heidi said there is a lot of drug specific information, but maybe something that covers talking to your kids about drugs overall.  Tom said something covering the overall subject would be good.  Heidi said she would be ok with Tom referring parents to the SAFE Coalition Office for more detailed information if they need it.  Kitty said they see parents saying they are talking to their kids about things but the kids say they are not – so the parents need to learn how to talk to their kids.  Lee said they need to learn how to text.  Tom said parents need to teach their children how to talk to people face to face.  Lee pointed out that texting is a generational thing that is taking over communication today.  
· Work Sites and Industries:  A lot has been done with this group.  Melissa and Heidi both visited with Riverside Plastics and Center Village about a drug free work site policy and Riverside ran with it.  They put a comprehensive policy in place within a month that will include pre-employment and post accident drug testing, supervisor trainings and employee trainings.  Center Village is interested, but they have not heard back from them and they need to follow up with them.  Heidi showed everyone the kit that they are sharing with businesses who are interested in putting a comprehensive policy into place.  It contains all of the steps the business needs to take to write, implement and train on a comprehensive drug free work site policy.  The coalition is providing the training and drug testing through its network and connections with SEIDA and the Van Buren County Hospital Outreach Health program.  The coalition will be looking to continue the relationships that have been started; provide additional materials to those who have policies in place; and continue to work with businesses that do not have comprehensive policies in Van Buren County.  If any of the coalition members know of businesses or industries in Van Buren County who would benefit from the help of the Coalition in setting up a drug free work site policy please let Heidi or Melissa know about them.  
ACTION STEP: None
 

	TOPIC:  2013 -14 Work Plan 
DISCUSSION:

· Heidi shared that this will be provided to members at the September Coalition Meeting.  She wanted to share with the coalition today a preview that this fiscal year is ending September 30th.  So at the September 17th meeting those in attendance will receive a copy of the 2013-14 work plan.  She shared that it will be provided for everyone to review and prepare for work groups in October.      

ACTION STEP: None

	Other Business:  

· Training Opportunities
· Symposium 21 – October 2-3, 2013 – Des Moines, IA: It is being put on by the Iowa alcoholic beverages division.  Last year was the first year for this symposium.  It brings together people from the industry.  They have a conversation on how the industry works, working with education and prevention, and how those systems work together.  If interested please check out the website or contact Heidi.   
· Iowa Prevention Conference – November 13, 2013 – Des Moines, IA: Not a lot of information on it at this time, but you can visit www.trainingandresources.com for more information in the near future.  
· Project SAM Conference (Smarter Approaches to Marijuana) – November 14, 2013 – Camp Dodge, IA: National speakers will be present at this training to speak with elected officials about the legalization of marijuana and how it should not happen in Iowa.  Kitty mentioned the Blunt Truth trainings last year and how good they were.  Heidi mentioned that Dr. Christian Thurstone from that training will also be at this conference.  He is from Colorado where medical marijuana has been legalized and he can speak clearly to issues that are being encountered in Colorado due to the legalization.  He can also speak to what needs to be done now before something like this does occur in a state.  
· Do not forget to vote in the school election on September 10th.  

· Heidi and Kris will be gone for the September meeting so Melissa will be in charge of that meeting.  


Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 17, 2013 at 2:00 pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room.  

Meeting Adjourned: At 2:55 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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